
 
 
 
 

June 16, 2025 
 
 
VIA EMAIL ONLY 
Christopher Rokke 
Rokke, Aandal & Associates, PLLC 
PO Box 159 
Warren, MN  56762 
crokke@ralawoffice.com  
 

Re: MBAU D-672 Middle River/Spruce Valley Township 
OAH Docket 71-0331-40640 

Dear Mr. Rokke: 

On February 12, 2025, the Office of Administrative Hearings received the 
above-referenced petition for detachment from the City of Middle River (City) pursuant to 
Minn. Stat. § 414.06 (2024). Also received on that day were City Resolution No. 24-09 
supporting the detachment petition, and your firm’s check no. 9570 in the amount of $100. 

On May 15, 2025, the Office of Administrative Hearings was notified by email that the 
owners no longer wish to detach the property. You have requested, via email, that the file 
on the above-referenced petition for detachment be closed.  

No further action will be taken on the above-referenced matter and the Office of 
Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now closed. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at mbauadministrator.oah@state.mn.us or 651-361-7855. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
SUSAN DAY 
Legal Assistant 

cc: Teresa Anderson, City Administrator (via citymiddleriver@wiktel.com) 
     Debbie Ornquist, Township Clerk, (via mornqst@wiktel.com) 
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